
     May 15, 2023 

  In Reply Refer To: 
HDA-MO 

Mr. Patrick McKenna 
Director, Missouri Department of Transportation 
P.O. Box 270 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65102 
 
Subject: Transportation Asset Management Plan (TAMP) Annual Consistency Determination 
 
Dear Mr. McKenna: 
 
This letter serves as the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) Missouri Division Office’s 2022 
consistency determination, which is an evaluation whether the Missouri Department of Transportation 
(MoDOT) has developed and implemented a TAMP that is consistent with the requirements established 
by 23 U.S.C. 119 and 23 CFR part 515.   
 
The MoDOT’s most recent TAMP and its implementation documentation dated June 1, 2022, were 
received by the Division Office on June 1, 2022.  The request for flexibility to extend the deadline for 
compliance with the BIL amendment was included in the submittal along with the following:  
 

1. The State DOT’s TAMP that has most recently received an annual consistency determination as 
well as processes certification. This may be the State DOT’s version in effect prior to the passage 
of BIL, or an updated version that excludes the BIL requirements. 

2. Any additional documentation demonstrating TAMP implementation as provided in 23 CFR 
515.13(b)(2). 

3. A statement to the FHWA Division that no later than December 31, 2022, the State DOT will 
submit updated TAMP development processes and an updated TAMP that comply with the BIL 
amendment. 

 
Missouri Division believes MoDOT has implemented its TAMP as provided in 23 CFR 515.13(b)(2) and 
has complied with requirements since the June 1, 2022 submittal.   
 
Should you have any questions, or require further assistance, please contact Dawn Perkins at (573) 638-
2626. 

 
Sincerely yours, 

 
 

Kevin W. Ward, P.E. 
Missouri Division Administrator 

         

Missouri Division 

                                           3220 W. Edgewood, Suite H 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65109 

(573) 636-7104 
Fax (573) 636-9283 

Missouri.FHWA@fhwa.dot.gov 
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